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August 2016

Dear Parent/Carer and Pupils
Welcome Back!

A warm welcome back to all our pupils.  I hope everyone had a relaxing and enjoyable break and you are now looking forward to the academic year ahead.  Listed below are a few bits of information that may be of interest to you and your family. 

Yours sincerely

Tim McKay

Rector

Welcome to the New S1!
It is lovely to see all our pupils back after the summer break.  However, it is particularly nice to welcome our new first year pupils to the Academy.  It is clear to see that the week-long Primary 7 visit to the school last June has given them lots of confidence about the building layout and what our expectations are at Ellon Academy.  Everyone is now settling-in to the new routines and progressing with their learning.  Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Guidance Teacher if you have any concerns, or wish to share any successes or achievements – we are always looking for ‘good news’ items to post on our Facebook page!
Outstanding SQA Results! 

Over the summer holiday, many of last year’s S4, S5 and S6 pupils waited nervously for their examination results.  I am delighted to share with you that their results were fantastic, with record numbers of pupils achieving a variety of awards and qualifications.  Many of our senior pupils achieved university and college standards of admission. You will have noted from press coverage that Aberdeenshire recorded excellent SQA results and, as part of the Local Authority, Ellon Academy contributed to this success.  More than 95% of our S4 pupils passed the qualifications they were sitting.  Almost half our S5 pupils attained 3 or more Higher Grade passes and our S6 pupils excelled with almost 30% of pupils gaining an Advanced Higher Grade award.  It is particularly pleasing to note that pupils of all abilities were successful in their studies and I know that those who have returned to the Academy are already hard at work!  Well done to all our pupils, their families, the teachers and support staff who contributed to this massive success!  
Our SQA Policy is available on the website (www.ellonacademy.aberdeenshire.sch.uk).   I would urge all parents/carers and pupils to read this important document as it contains crucial information on assessment, presentation and expectations in the Senior Phase (S4-S6).   
School Dress Code

As you are aware I am very keen that your children, our pupils, are resplendent in their school dress code.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support in this regard.  All our pupils look superb in their dress code and are a real credit to you and the school – thank you!  

New Pupil ‘Drop Off’ Point

I would be grateful if all parents/carers who take their child to school by car would now use the community car parking area at the front of the campus to ‘drop off’ their child.  Additional signage is now in place to direct cars to this area.  This change has been introduced to minimise the risk of a traffic accident with pupils crossing the road into the campus.  Thank you for your anticipated support in this change.   
Cycling to School
I am delighted to note that almost 100 pupils are now regularly coming to school by bike.  Can I ask all parents/carers to ensure their child wears a helmet and is careful on the roads?  A member of the public contacted me last week to say that a number of our pupils were behaving unsafely through traffic, none of us want an accident to take place.  With the darker mornings and afternoons fast approaching, now is the time to think about front and back lights for your child’s bike. 
Lockers

All of the pre-ordered lockers have now been hired out and by now your child should have received his/her key.  If this is not the case, please ask your child to go to the school reception.  If your child would still like to hire a locker, please ask him/her to go to the school reception.  

No Smoking Policy 
Aberdeenshire Council has now introduced a No Smoking Policy across all its establishments.  Clearly, this includes the Ellon Academy Community Campus.  We support this policy because we are committed to improving the health of all our school pupils and staff, as well as other members of our community.  I would be grateful if all visitors to the campus would respect this policy.  

Pupil Executive Team

I am delighted to inform you that following a rigorous application and interview process, this year’s Pupil Executive Team has been appointed.  They are: Ross McCalman (Head Boy), Mhari Falconer (Head Girl), Ross Murphy (Depute), Daniel Leask (Depute), Euan Bartlet (Depute), Holly Jennings (Depute) and Abby Riddell (Depute).  I am confident that they will be a fantastic team, supporting the school and local community.

Text Alerts and Facebook  

Good communication is essential to ensuring information is shared with appropriate individuals and groups.  The school will use texts and the official Facebook page to share information.  I would be grateful if all parents/cares would ensure that the school has accurate telephone contact information, particularly emergency contacts, should the need arise.  We are aware that not everyone is on Facebook.  However by combining social media communication with texts we hope to reach all our parents/carers.  For your information the school Facebook page is: https://www.facebook.com/Ellon-Academy-Community-Campus-1783266508573537/
Parent Council
We are always looking for new members for the Parent Council.  It is a very informal group who meet approximately six times a year.  It is a great opportunity to work with the school and hear of the many successes and achievements as well as helping the school to improve.  The Parent Council chair is Sally Middleton and the next meeting is on Wednesday 28th September.  The Parent Council has a Facebook page: just type in Ellon Academy Parent Forum in the search bar and you will get a request to join.  You are welcome to join us at 7.00pm on the 28th September in the school staffroom for tea/coffee and biscuits!   

Residential Trips for Session 2016

We are very lucky at Ellon Academy because a large number of teachers give up their own free time to plan, organise and run residential trips both in Scotland, the UK and abroad. At a recent Parent Council meeting a request was made to publicise all the residential trips at the beginning of the year so that parents/carers have an overview of them all.  For this session, in addition to the annual curricular trips for senior pupils to Paris and Berlin, the following trips will be taking place:

· Valencia, Spain - October 2017 (See Mr Wright – Maths Faculty)
This is a five day fully immersive football training programme. You will participate in six high quality training sessions on all aspects of play from the Valencia CF full-time coaching staff. The impressive facility has recently undergone a €1million refurbishment and features five x 11 a-side natural grass pitches, two 11-a-side 3rd generation pitches and seven 3rd generation 7-a-side pitches. 
You will be developing not only your football skills but teamwork, communication and problem solving skills. There will be opportunities to develop cultural awareness, language skills and you will have the chance to play against youngsters from local Spanish teams.  There will a visit to the Mestalla Stadium and a behind-the-scenes tour.  Team and individual photographs will be taken and everyone is supplied with an Under Armour kit. We will stay in a four star hotel. Transport: Bus transfer to Glasgow/ Edinburgh Airports; Flight to Alicante Airport; Bus transfer to Valencia + Return.  Approximate cost: £875 + spending money

Approximate dates: Thursday 6th October – Tuesday 11th October  
· PGL Mimosa - Ardeche Trip – June 2017 (see Mr Cruickshank – Technology Faculty)
Following on from last year’s tremendously successful split site trip, the school is again offering the combination of sunshine, activity and bucket loads of FUN.  Activities include windsurfing, kayaking, sailing, banana boat, raft building, beach sports, Aqualand Water Park, overnight open air sleep out and a spot of sunbathing!  The second part of the trip involves canoeing down the breathtaking Ardeche river.  Luxury coach from Aberdeen and accommodation is in cabins and tents - enjoyment is guaranteed!  Total cost £800.  Dates: Sunday 25th June to Monday 3rd July 2017 (inclusive).

· Ski Course Austria - April 2017 (see Miss Jeffrey – Guidance Faculty) 
Ellon Academy is organising an Austrian culture and ski course to Sportwelt Ski Amade in Austria.  This is an opportunity for pupils to develop new and existing skills.  Please note you do not have to be an expert skier!

Pupils will undertake five days of skiing and develop a wide variety of skills including teamwork, communication and problem solving. Pupils will also develop cultural awareness, language skills and grow in confidence in their own ability.  Travel will be by luxury coach and accommodation in a local hotel.  All meals, equipment hire, ski passes, instruction and entertainment are included in the price.  Total cost £945.  Dates: Saturday 1st April to Saturday 8th April 2007 (inclusive).
Please see the teacher leading the trip if you wish more information.  Places are allocated on a first come basis!
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